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Date:  May 3, 2021  
 
To:  Dr. John C. Eastman, Director Public Interest Legal Foundation  
 
Reference:  Access to El Paso County (EPC), Colorado 2020 election artifacts from the 
County Clerk and Recorder 
 
Since the November 2020 election a group of us have been concerned about the results, 
plus the nation-wide reporting of election fraud and looking at what has been happening 
in Colorado over the years has brought us to a place of something is wrong in Colorado 
elections. 
 
A group of us met with Republican El Paso County Clerk and Recorder Chuck Broerman 
November 2020 and again with Chuck December 2020 and former Colorado Secretary 
of State Wayne Williams, now on Colorado Springs City Council with his sights on 
becoming Mayor in 2023. 
 
https://clerkandrecorder.elpasoco.com/meet-your-clerk-and-chief-deputy/ 
https://coloradosprings.gov/city-council/page/wayne-williams-large 
https://ballotpedia.org/Wayne_W._Williams_(Colorado) 
 
 
All we have gotten from them is complete defense of the county and state-wide election 
system, always claiming it to be the “Gold Standard.”  We completely disagree and have 
extensively researched the election process, the electronic voting systems, and the state-
wide voter registration data base.  We have no confidence in the system because of what 
we have learned. 
 
Many EPC citizens have joined our effort and contacted Chuck requesting election 
information and access to the 2020 election artifacts.  All we are getting  are legal 
reasons why Chuck can’t or won’t help us get to what happened in EPC and Colorado. 
 
Here is what we believe: 
 
Over-inflated voter rolls in EPC has led to the potential of 20,000 phantom ballots 
counted in the 2020 election (compiled from voter registration records and ballot 
returned data).  The end result being EPC strong Republican election turnout is watered 
down by a large increase in Unaffiliated Voter registrations and ballots cast, thus 
minimizing El Paso County and Colorado Springs’ impact in state-wide elections. 
 
Here is what we are asking you and the Public Interest Legal Foundation 
assist us with: 
 
Determining who has jurisdiction over the El Paso County Paper Ballots and signed 
ballot envelopes? (referred to as the paper trail of the “Gold Standard” election process) 
 
Does the EPC Clerk and Recorder have final authority over these artifacts? 
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If at some point in time El Paso County, through our elected Board of County 
Commissioners, determine that EPC wants to reclaim our voter registration and 
maintain precinct poll books, who is to stop us?  Plus, conduct in-person voting on 
election day and very limited early or absentee voting.  Can EPC go it alone in Colorado? 
 
The bottom-line is that “We the People” of Colorado have been let down by the Colorado 
Legislature; Article 7, Section 11(Colorado Constitution) clearly states: “Purity of 
elections - The general assembly shall pass laws to secure the purity of elections, and 
guard against abuses of the elective franchise.” 
 
Please advise how we might move forward with the Public Interest Legal Foundation. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Jerry Biggs 
(719) 661-1202 
jbiggs@proterraco.com 
 
Mark Braunlich 
(719) 338-6470 
mbraunlich@gmail.com 
 
Charlie Stowell 
(720) 724-5176 
chafra59@comcast.net 
 
Neal Schuerer 
(719) 357-6354 
nschuerer@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 


